FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request data on the total amount of credits and overpayments (£) held in CLOSED council tax accounts by the council between the tax years for 2021/22 and 2022/23. I am also requesting the total number of such accounts in the same period.
 
Please provide the information in the form of a simple table like the example below:
 
	Tax year
	Number of closed accounts in credit
	Total credits/ overpayments (£)

	2021/22
	e.g. 508
	e.g. £54,678.09

	2022/23
	 
	 


  
If it is not possible to provide a breakdown of credits by financial year and they are instead only recorded on a rolling basis, could I get the total value of current credits (£) and the total number of accounts in credit as of the current date.
	Tax year
	Number of closed records in credit
	Total credits/ overpayments (£)

	2021/22
	1,477
	£277,010

	2022/23
	3,283
	£658,649


  

· Please note, there may be a credit on both years for one account.
 
I am also requesting the main reasons why residents have overpaid on their council tax during these periods. 
The main reason why credits appear on residents accounts are:
· Council tax support has been awarded and created a credit.
· Valuation band reduction and account had been paid.
· Retrospective award of a discount.
· Bill paid in advance, charge payer vacated the property.
In the above scenarios refunds will be provided where appropriate.
If it is not possible to provide the information requested due to the information exceeding the cost of compliance limits identified in Section 12, please provide advice and assistance as to how I can refine my request, under the Section 16 obligations of the Act.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
